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Behold, how good and pleasant it is when brothers dwell in unity!   

It is like the precious oil on the head, running down on the beard,  

on the beard of Aaron, running down on the collar of his robes!  

 It is like the dew of Hermon, which falls on the mountains of Zion!   

For there the Lord has commanded the blessing, life forevermore.  Psalm 133  

Brothers and Sisters in Christ Jesus,  

Glory be to Jesus now and forevermore.  Amen.  

Because of the grace of God given to us for the sake of His Son Jesus Christ 

and received by us by the precious free gift of faith, we all dwell forever in the 

unity of forgiveness of sins and life everlasting.  However, often the realities of 

this life do not reflect that unity.  Often this dilemma has been discussed by 

the Elders and the Church Council, especially when we approach the inevitable 

slight summer decline in attendance due to vacations and other summertime 

activities.  We also have discussed and prayed about how we, in many ways, 

have become two congregations due to the two distinct worship styles and 

times offered on the Lordõs Day.  We also have had much discussion and prayer 

concerning the future of Tree of Life and doing our best to attract visitors, espe-

cially young families.  Therefore, there are two changes that we are going to be 

making in the months to come, changes that prayerfully will address these is-

sues. 

First, beginning Sunday August 25 th , we will flip -flop the two worship styles 

and move up the start times fifteen minutes.  On Sunday August 25 th  the first 

service will be the Traditional Service and will begin at 8:30 AM.  Sunday 

School and Bible Class will begin at 9:45 AM and the second service will be the 

Living Praise Service which will begin at 11:00 AM.  We are making these 

changes in an effort to be more attractive to visitors who are looking for a new 

church home and most especially to anyone who is seek-

ing answers to the spiritual questions they may have.   

Leading into the changes at the end of August, we will be 

going to a single worship service on the Sundays from 

July 7 th  through August 18 th .  Beginning on Sunday July 

7th , Sunday School and Bible Class will begin at 9:45 AM 

and worship will begin at 11:00 AM.  On July 7 th  worship 

will be Living Praise and from July 14 th  through August 

18th  worship will be a blended content that will start with 

Living Praise through the Gathering of the Offering and 
        You can reach Pastor  

         Scott at 469 -693-9683 

        or 

          chirev59@gmail.com 



LCMS National Youth Gathering 
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Eleven TOL members will depart on Monday, 
July 1st to attend the LCMS National Youth 
Gathering in San Antonio.  Please keep them 

in your prayers for a safe trip, for them to be 
blessed with Spiritual growth, and for them 

to be a blessing to the San Antonio commu-

nity.  Those attending are:  

Pastor Scott  
Kara Jander  

Nathan Matzek  

Desireeõ Melton 
Jordan Green  
Logan Nixon  

Bryan Jander  
Devin Becker  

Ariel Maddox  
Austin Karlin  

                       Katie Jander     

Tractor for Sale  

   Thank you for your continued support and 

partnership with us.  We need and appreciate 

your prayers.  God uses your letters and notes 

of encouragement to help motivate us.  He uses 

your financial support as a means for us to 

reach out with His Gospel as we continue serv-

ing Him in this ministry to which He has called 

us. 

   We invite you to partner with us through your 

financial support.  100% of every gift you desig-

nate for our ministry will be applied to our minis-

try account.  If this yearôs needs have already 

been met, the gift will be applied toward next 

yearôs needs.   

Please see The Rasch Report posted in the       

Information Center. 

From Ivan & Jennifer Rasch  

The Board of Fellowship is planning to host 
a potluck dinner following the service on   
July 14.  We will supply the fried chicken 
and beverages and the congregation is 
asked to bring a side dish, salad or des-
sert.  We plan to have another potluck      
August 21. Fellowship will furnish the main 
course and the congregation will again be 
asked to bring a side dish, salad or dessert. 
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DǊŜŜƴΦ  tǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜπ

ƳŜƴǘ ƭŀǿƴ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΦ  



For the congregation that has just issued the new 

call, it is an opportunity for them to come together as 

one in prayer and to prepare for the eventual arrival 

of their new pastor.  For the congregation whose pas-

tor has just received a call to another congregation, it 

is also an opportunity to come together as one in 

prayer.  It is a blessing from God as He is causing 

that congregation to step back and consider their 

ministry, together with their pastor, as a body of be-

lievers, and individually as believers.  It is a time for 

two different congregations to remember that in 

Christ they are of one body and to pray for each other 

as well as for themselves.  

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, I strongly encourage 

all of you to be on your knees in prayer at this time, 

asking the Lord of the Church to open our eyes to His 

will for all people and congregations involved in this 

call process and to give a blessing of grace as is ac-

cording to the measure of Christõs gift as St. Paul re-

minds us in his letter to the Ephesians.  I also en-

courage anyone who has any questions about the call 

process or who is led by the Holy Spirit to share a 

word with me to do so.  Finally, remember that God 

is with us always and that He knows what is best for 

Tree of Life, St. Andrew, for all of His people at all 

times.  Godõs richest blessings and peace to you all. 

In Christõs Service 

Pastor Scott  

(Jesus said)  And behold, I am with you always, to 

the end of the age.      Matthew 28:20b  
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I therefore, a prisoner for the Lord, urge you to 

walk in a manner worthy of the calling to which 

you have been called, with all humility and gen-

tleness, with patience, bearing with one another 

in love, eager to maintain the unity of the Spirit 

in the bond of peace.  There is one body and one 

Spirit ñjust as you were called to the one hope 

that belongs to your call ñone Lord, one faith, one 

baptism, one God and Father of all, who is over 

all and through all and in all.  But grace was giv-

en to each one of us according to the measure of 

Christõs gift.       Ephe-

sians 4:1 -7 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ Jesus,  

Glory be to God forever.  

Back on June 4 th  I received a phone call from the 

Chairman of the Call Committee at St. Andrew Lu-

theran Church in Rockton, Illinois informing me that 

they have been led to issue me a Divine Call to serve 

as their pastor.  Whenever a pastor receives a divine 

call from another congregation he is faced with the 

decision to choose between two calls, the one he is 

currently serving in and the one from the second con-

gregation.  This is not something that a pastor takes 

lightly as he now has two congregations that are con-

vinced Godõs will is for that man to serve as their 

pastor.  Therefore, much goes into the decision mak-

ing process as the pastor prayerfully considers the 

needs of both congregations, his own ministry gifts 

and needs, if he is married, the needs of his wife and 

family, etcé a tremendous amount of time is spent 

in prayer.  

From Pastor Scott 

R.I.P. Youth House Fridge. Yes, our 

fridge has bit the dust.  If anyone has a 

fridge they would like to donate or sell 

for a modest price please contact Kara 

Jander or Betty Nixon.  



Betty Woods               7-1 

Don Lange               7-2 

Joe Banda               7-7 

Janis Herbert             7 -7 

Dannette Johnson      7 -7 

David Williams           7 -8 

Nancy Nelson             7 -9 

John Altom                 7 -10 

Annabelle Maddox          7-10 

Mike Morgan               7 -10  

Brenda Standifer         7 -10  

Nicole Holzer            7-12  

Ashley Karlin              7 -13 

Jody Cody                   7 -14  

Jeanne Gargani          7 -14 

Britney Karlin             7 -15 

Laura Cantu               7 -17 

Aaron Holzer               7 -18 

Ginny Hoppe               7 -20  

Evelyn Allison             7 -21 

Offerings and Attendance for May  

DATE  8:45 11:15 SS General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

5/5/13 59 37 NA  $7,126* $200 $713 

5/12/13 50 42 43 $3,165* $100 $317 

5/19/13 34 57 25 $3,743* $900 $374 

5/26/13 44 32 25 $2,102* $100 $210 

$16,136*  $1,300 $1,614 Total for May  

  *Needed per weekñ$4,738; Needed for May ñ$18,952 

Benji Hunter               7 -21 

Tammy Holzer             7 -25  

Kaye Green                 7 -26 

Olivia Lewis                7 -28 

Lynn Hinkel                7 -29 

 

 

 
 

Lee & Christy Kloostra         7 -3-76  

Ken & Betty Nixon               7-5-80  

Jack & Shirley Matzek         7 -7-56  

Dick & Denise Wendt           7 -11 -81 

Kenneth & Janiece Brown    7 -14 -61 

Thank You from the Hoppes 

Did you know???  Those òTexas 

Girlsó at Tree of Life Lutheran 

Church are having a sequel to 

their òFirst Everó Tree of Life 

Craft Fair!  Yes sir, itõs a done 

deal and  the date is Saturday, 

November 2 nd  from 10 until 5pm.  

Please check out the website at 

www.treeoflifelcms.org  for more 

information and the ability to 

download an application for 

yourself or a friend.  You may 

also call Shannon Murphy if you 

have questionsé972-977-9809.  

Weõre lookinõ to make this event 

a fun -filled day!  Come out and 

join us!   
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David and I would like to thank each and  

every TOL member for their true concern and 

constant prayers for my recovery regarding 

my health issues.     Also for gifts, food and 

love you have showered us with .    You are 

truly our family and we love each and every-

one of you.    

May God Bless You  

Ginny and David  

http://www.treeoflifelcms.org/


Thank You  
Congregation Sar Shalom 

White Rock Center of Hope 

We really do appreciate the  

donations to the center.     You 

might consider doing one day a 

week, or even one day a month 

to volunteer.  

Itõs a wonderful experience,   

especially if you are just sitting 

at home with nothing to do.  

Think about it.  

DATE  8:45 11:15 SS General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

6/2/13 52 39 33 $8,088* $600 $809 

6/9/13 42 35 21 $4,805* $300 $481 

6/16/13 53 43  $4,316* $600 $432 

6/23/13 

6/30/13 

53 48 29 $2,666* $300 $267 

*    Total for June  

Offerings and Attendance for June  

  *Needed per weekñ$4,738; Needed for Juneñ$23,690 
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We would like to give a HUGE THANK 

YOU to Congregation Sar Shalom for 

providing and erecting the new play-

ground shade and picnic table. They have 

already been such a blessing to Tree of 

Life by making our VBS game time much 

more comfortable in the Texas heat. 

Thank you also for repairs made to the 

playground equipment and fences to 

make this a safe and secure area for all of 

our children.  
 

We praise and thank our Heavenly Fa-

ther for our relationship with Congrega-

tion Sar Shalom. You are such a blessing 

to Tree of Life!  

Our 2013 Vacation Bible School was a huge suc-

cess! We had over 30 children during the week and 

several adults who attended Pastorôs Bible Study. 

Many of those attending were guests from our 

community. There were about as many adults and 

helpers from TOL to make sure everything ran 

smoothly.   

Thank you to Amanda Maddox for her leadership 

and excellent planning to make this a great week 

of VBS. Thank you to everyone who helped out 

with providing and serving meals. Thank you to all 

who taught, worked, helped, and planned and to 

all who made donations. We couldnôt do this with-

out you!  



6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
Fax:972-226-1545 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  
www.treeoflifelcms.org  

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in God’s Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 

then will be Traditional for the Sacrament of Holy 

Communion through the Benediction, with the 

Distribution Hymns and Departing Hymn chosen 

from the LSB (Lutheran Service Book) hymnal.  

The goal for the single service during the summer 

months is to give the congregation an opportunity 

to worship together as one and to also provide op-

portunities for different fellowship events after 

worship.  To that goal, the Board of Fellowship is 

scheduling a couple of potluck meals during the 

summer and another òDinner and a Movieó night 

is being scheduled.   

As we continue on this summer, please keep all of 

these changes in your prayers and remind other 

members as you see them.  Also, please pray that 

as the new subdivision on Bobtown Road begins to 

sell home lots and people move into the neighbor-

hood that we would see an increase in visitors to 

Tree of Life.  Godõs blessings to all.  

In Christõs Service 

Pastor Scott  

Pastorõs Page, continued from pg. 1  

Do you know someone who is struggling to 

make ends meet?  OneHarvest is a great 

way to stretch your food budget with quali-

ty food. You can refer family, friends, 

neighbors, and co -workers to OneHar-

vest.com where they will be able to order 

food and have it delivered to Tree of Life for 

pick -up. There are no requirements ñ

anyone can order!  

Please see the enclosed menu on the back 

of the July calendar. You can place July 

orders here at Tree of Life or online at 

www.oneharvest.com through July 14th. 

Contact Kara Jander or Sandra Melton for 

more information.  

Distribution day is Saturday, July 20th 

from 7:00 -8:00 AM here at Tree of Life.  

Please pray that this ministry may be a 

blessing to all involved.  

OneHarvest Food Ministries 


